LONDON BOROUGH OF LAMBETH

LOWER MARSH - PEDESTRIAN AND CYCLE ZONE
[NOTE: This Notice is about proposals to introduce a
pedestrian and cycle zone in Lower Marsh. A section of
the one way working in Frazier Street would be revoked.
Objections or other comments may be made - see
paragraph 6].
1. NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Council of the
London Borough of Lambeth proposes to make the
Lambeth (Prescribed Routes) (No. -) Traffic Order 2022 and
the Lambeth (Waiting and Loading Restriction)
(Amendment No. -) Order 2022, under sections 6 and 124
of and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation
Act 1984, as amended.
2. The general effect of the Orders would be to:-

(@) in Lower Marsh introduce a pedestrian and cycle
zone, that would operate on Monday to Friday
between 11 a.m. and 3 p.m. and 4.45 p.m. and 9
p-m.:

(i) between the common boundary of Nos. 80/81 and
82 Lower Marsh and the north-eastern kerb-lines
of Launcelot Street / Frazier Street; and

(i) between the south-western kerb-lines of
Launcelot Street / Frazier Street and a point
opposite the north-eastern flank wall of No. 140
Lower Marsh; and

(b)in Frazier Street, revoke a section of one way
working, between the south-eastern boundary of No.
27 Lower Marsh and the north-western kerb-line of
Murphy Street, so that traffic would be able to travel
two ways in this section.

3. The proposed Orders are necessary to make permanent
the temporary measures implemented in August 2020,
which created a pedestrian and cycle zone in Lower Marsh
to create the necessary space to facilitate outdoor seating
and trading. The proposal in Frazier Street accommodates
access and facilitates loading. The continuation of these
measures creates a better walking and cycling route,
promoting the Council’s Healthy Route network.
4. If you have any enquiries, please telephone Lambeth
Council’s Transport Planning Team on 020 7926 1000 or
email: transportstrategy@lambeth.gov.uk.
5. A copy of each of the proposed Orders and other
documents giving detailed particulars about them are
available for online at: www.lambeth.gov.uk/traffic-
management-orders and at the offices of Lambeth
Council’s Parking and Enforcement Group (Resident’s
Services), 3rd Floor, Civic Centre, 6 Brixton Hill, London
SW2 1EG, between 9.30 am and 4.30 pm on Mondays to
Fridays inclusive (except on bank/public holidays), until the
last day of a period of six weeks beginning with the date on
which the Orders are made or, as the case may be, the
Council decides not to make the Orders. To arrange
inspection please telephone 020 7926 0209 or email:
Trafficorders@lambeth.gov.uk.
6. All objections and other representations relating to the
proposed Orders must be made in writing and all
objections must specify the grounds on which they are
made and should be sent to Barbara Poulter, Parking and
Enforcement Group (Resident Services), London Borough
of Lambeth, PO Box 734, Winchester, SO23 5DG (emails
sent to TMOReps@Ilambeth.gov.uk are acceptable) by 18th
March 2022. Any objection may be communicated to, or
be seen by, other persons who may have an interest in this
matter.
Dated 25th February 2022
Ben Stevens
Highway Network Manager




